
 

 

 
 
Saturday September 23 
  5:00 pm Paul J. Burke and Deceased Members of the  

  Desouza and Estrada Families 
 

Sunday  September 24 

  7:30 am Patrick Sullivan and Connie Pflueb 

  9:00 am Patrick J. Breheny, Sr. and Robert Rundle 

11:00 am Thomas Chiarello and for the Protection of  

  Babies in the Womb and their Families 

  5:00 pm Shannon Kraft Dalbo and Tim Piazza 
 

Monday  September 25 

  8:00 am Florence Marek and Agnes Lunetta 
 

Tuesday September 26 

  8:00 am Nicholas Marconi and Roger Luria 
 

Wednesday  September 27 

  8:00 am Patrick Sullivan and William Weichert, III 
 

Thursday September 28 

  8:00 am Peter Reynolds and Gene Finn 
 

Friday  September 29 

  8:00 am Fr. Ron Amandolare and Aileen Raker 
 

Saturday September 30 

  8:00 am Florence Beers and Emma Zimmerman 

  5:00 pm Adam Rosowicz and Joseph James Cahill, Jr. 
 

Sunday  October 1 

  7:30 am Gloria Zwick and Robert Hurley 

  9:00 am Robert Rundle and Donald Wacker 

11:00 am Phyllis Brogan and Anna Gaydos 

  5:00 pm Barbara Schwartz Dotts and Robert McTague 

Weekly Memorials 
 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week 

of September 24th is in memory of Fr. Ron Amandolare. 
 

The Candles on the altar the week of September 24th are in 

memory of Fr. Ron Amandolore.  
 

The Flowers on the altar the week of September 24th are in 

memory of Catherine Rohe given by Mary and Joe Signorile. 
 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Anthony    

LaFerrara, Neiko Pagaling, Judy Latalladi, Carmela Cecere,     

Marie Conlan, Mike Mulane, Evey Staromano, Caroline    

Palluzzi, Don Tracy, Mary Cecere, Maddie Niebanck, Charlie 

Spencer,  Eliot Leibowitz, Eileen Keohane, Dino Aquilano,  

Laura Flynn, Josh Crucilla, Bob Moore and for all our deceased. 

Monday September 25 

   Faith Formation:  3:45-5:00 pm; Main School    

   Rosary Group:  6:30 am; Church 

   Meditation Group:  7:00 pm; Church 
 

Wednesday, September 27 

   High School Night:  7-8 pm; Gym 
    

Thursday, September 28 

   Walking with Purpose:  9:30 am;  East/West Room 

   Marian Prayer Group:  10 am; North Room 

   Youth Ministry Rite of Creed:  7:15 pm; East/West Room 
 

Sunday, October 1 

   Food Collection:  Parish Center 

   Faith Formation:  8:30am & 10:15am: School 

   Blessing of the Animals:  1 pm; Parking Lot 

   7th Grade Faith Formation:  5 pm; Church 

THIS WEEK AT THE PARISH 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
September 24, 2017 

Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
October 1, 2017 

 

First Reading: Ezekiel 18:25-28 

Ezekiel reminds the people that if a sinner turns away from his 

iniquity, he will live, not die. 
 

Second Reading:  Philippians 2:1-11 

Paul urges the converts at Philippi to be united in spirit and ide-

als, avoiding rivalry and dissension. He ends with the beautiful 

hymn extolling the humility and sacrifice of Christ. 
 

Gospel: Matthew 21:28-32 

Jesus speaks words of rebuke to the chief priests and the elders 
because they are not believing the teachings of John the Bap-
tist. He warns them that tax collectors and prostitutes, who do 
believe John, will enter the Kingdom of God before them. 

 

Mass Schedule September 30th & October 1st 
     

Fr. Bob  Saturday 5 pm, Deacon Mark Homily 

  Sunday 7:30 am,  Deacon Mark Homily 

  Sunday 11 am, Deacon Joe Homily 

  Sunday 5 pm 
 

Fr. Dan   Sunday 9 am, Deacon Joe Homily 
 

           Reconciliation September 30th 
 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 4-4:30 pm 

Parish Support-September 17, 2017 
 

THIS WEEK’S OFFERING…………………………...….$16,391 

LAST YEAR’S OFFERING………………………...…….$15,695 

Life has many storms-both the literal ones we have recently 

experienced, as well as distressful relationships, job issues, 

poor health; situations where we feel our powerlessness. If you 

know someone who is not baptized, baptized in a Non-Catholic 

tradition, a catholic who has not received Eucharist and/or Con-

firmation and they are searching for strength and understanding 

to weather such squalls, invite them to seek the perspective the 

Catholic Church offers through the Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Adults-a process that can lead to fulfillment in the sacramental 

life in the church. Have an interest? Have any questions? Con-

tact Deb at the parish office-973-635-0625 ext. 23 or at       

dkuzma@st-pats.org. 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org. 

 
St. Patrick Church 

Religious Education 
 

 A little boy goes to confession and is told by the priest to say “two Hail Mary’s” for his penance. The boy looks at the priest 
and says, “I only know one.” Last Sunday at the 9:00 a.m. liturgy many of those who take part in our Faith Formation Program were 
commissioned and blessed as catechists (members of the parish who teach the faith to others). Afterwards, a gathering with cate-
chists that included a light breakfast explored new approaches in working with children, especially in the 7 th and 8th grade; and, an 
opportunity to review the present curriculum of religious education sessions. According to the church, “Catechists impart to others an 
initiation or a deeper formation in those realities that they themselves have learned as truths to be followed in living and to be cele-
brated in liturgy. A catechist is one who teaches in the name of the Church.” Catechists play an important role in the parish in that 
they help share and implement the parish’s vision for lifelong growth in faith for those seeking God in their lives.  
 

The theme for this year’s religious education program is, “Living as Missionary Disciples.” This comes from Pope Francis’ 
call to all who are baptized to take up their roles as missionaries. This theme renders an opportunity for all to rededicate themselves 
in the mission of the church as members of a community of faith. It must not be forgotten that catechists include people who teach 
religion classes in parochial schools as well as in adult faith formation sessions which includes the Rite of Christian Initiation for 
Adults.   
  
 All who participate in articulating the presence of God through lived faith must be applauded in that these efforts require pa-
tience, preparation, dedication, and commitment since the lives of people searching for God are at stake. In addition to the quest to 
pass down church tradition, teachings, and belief in Christ to future generations, another important component of faith formation is to 
instill a healthy image of God into students since most people mimic their image of God through prayer, emotions and actions. An 
unhealthy image of God is often based on fear, guilt, and legalism, which often leads to anxiety and religious scrupulosity. All parish 
religious education programs meet regularly during the academic year for a minimum of 25 hours. During time spent in formation it is 
the effort of our catechists to steer young people into an intimate relationship with Christ through knowledge of God that comes from 
the scriptures and religious experience. This shines forth through constant exposure to Christ through the gospels which transforms 
the mind and will of individuals to live out the values of Christianity in a lovable way. 
 

In an interview published in U.S. Catholic, July 2017, titled “Faith in Real Life” which addressed a style of faith that connects 
people with daily life, Joseph Cardinal Tobin C.Ss.R., Archbishop of Newark stated, “Faith is about the great drama of human exist-
ence and seeing things differently. I think that part of ministry and the life of the church is to help people make that connection, to see 
something differently. Faith tells me that my life with God is not simply about me and Jesus, because if it’s just me and Jesus, then 
it’s mainly about me. Faith impels me to have the vision to see other people not as objects or people who will do things that will meet 
my needs but as fellow daughters and sons of God as brothers and sisters, as fellow pilgrims. I ask Catholics to reflect: Do we identi-
fy predominately with a political school or a personality or a label? Or primarily as disciples of Jesus?”    
 
 All religious education programs require sacrifice in that without a strong willed commitment religious education takes a back 
seat upon the slightest distraction to religious studies. All successful people make sacrifices to attain a goal. If hard work and sacrifice 
are cultivated within a religious education program, a child may get through a course, but be spiritually hallow. This is so evident in 
those who partake in religious education sessions but lack presence at Sunday liturgy. Some parents may easily forget that attend-
ance in faith formation classes does not completely fulfill promises made at a child’s baptism. This is a common concern of the 
church in the United States as it takes little effort to see many children in religious education sessions absent from Sunday liturgy. 

 
         In Christ’s love, 
         Fr. Bob 



                 Baptisms 
               

     Lucas Christopher Casson 

     Son of Edward and Jessica 
 

                                   Hudson Martin Harper 

                                    Son of JT and Denise 
 

                             Alexandra Margarita Zilnicki 

                          Daughter of Edward and Raquel 

AROUND THE PARISH 

If you or a family member is admitted to the hospital or you are 

confined to your home and would like to receive the Eucharist or 

the sacrament of anointing of the sick, please contact the parish  

office at 973-635-0625. 

 

Are you seeking a parish community in which to pray, to learn 

and to be of service to others? Our doors and hearts are open to 

you-Welcome! Contact Peggy Gentile at the parish offices for 

additional information at 973-635-0625 ext. 25. 

Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
September 24, 2017 

              Pancake Breakfast is Back! 
 

All are welcome! Bring the family to the next Pan-

cake Breakfast, Sunday, Sept. 24 from 8 am until 

11 am in the Fr. Ed Center.  Enjoy a delicious 

breakfast before or after Faith Formation class! All 

you can eat for only $6 per adult, $4 for children ages  4-12 and 

free for children age 3 and under. Maximum cost per family is 

$30.  Hosted by the Knights of Columbus. Proceeds benefit their 

local charitable efforts. 

Music Ministry still needs….. 
    

Adult male assistant for Boys Choir 

Adult assistant for God Unplugged  

Tenor for St. Patrick Choir 

6 more middle school boys for Boys Choir 

6 more middle school girls for Girls Choir 

Instrumentalists of all kinds for all masses 

Guitarist for God Unplugged 

Bass guitarist for God Unplugged 

Drummer for God Unplugged 
 
 

Please be brave enough to volunteer, or ask someone you 
know to volunteer! 
 

   Blessings, 
   Maggie Hanson, Music Minister 
   maggiehansonmusic@gmail.com 
   www.st-pats.org 

Music Ministry 

                                2017 Bishops Annual Appeal 
The vital work of our Church supported by the Bishop’s Annual Appeal is only as successful as the number 

of faithful parishioners who participate by making a gift. Your support helps bring hope to those who come 

to our Catholic Charities agencies. It supports seminarian education, our diocesan priests’ residence and 

our inner-city area schools. 
 

Every gift counts! Saint Teresa once wrote that “we feel what we are doing is a drop in the ocean, but that 

ocean would be less without that drop.” Our Bishop’s Annual Appeal is able to do that much more with 

whatever you are able to give. Please help make 2017 the year that our Bishop's Annual Appeal does even 

more for people in profound need. 

Walking with Purpose – Starting September 28th 

Are you interested in getting together with a group 

of women to explore your faith? Join us for 18 

Thursday mornings beginning 9/28. Free babysitting 

is provided. Cost $100 includes books. Check out 

our website for complete details and for registration 

forms: st-pats.org/walking-with-purpose. Questions? 

Contact Mary Rohe-marymax44@yahoo.com 

The devastation caused in the Texas/Louisiana region by Hurri-
cane Harvey is staggering. It will take months and even years for 
people to recover from the storm. As always, our parishioners and 
those in the diocese want to help where their donations will do the 
most good. All parishes in the Diocese of Paterson will have a 
second collection the weekend of September 30 and October 1 to 
help the victims of Hurricane Harvey. These funds will go directly 
to Catholic Charities USA. A network has been set up of all the 
Catholic Charities agencies in Texas, Louisiana and any other 
affected areas. If you would like to help those affected by Hurri-
cane Harvey, there are two ways to donate: Drop a check in the 
collection basket the weekend of September 30 and October 1 or 
at the parish office. Envelopes are available at the church doors 
for your convenience. Please make checks payable to Saint Pat-
rick Parish and write “Hurricane Donation” on the memo line. 
Credit Card donations may be made on our website. Thank you 
for your generous donations to help those in need. 

On Thursday, October 19, Youth Ministry will be baking and 

packaging approximately 49 cookie and treat packages to be 

sent to college freshmen who were active members of Youth 

Ministry throughout their 4 years of high school. These teens 

made a positive difference to our Youth Ministry and Parish Com-

munity by taking roles as Retreat Leaders, Eucharistic Ministers, 

Lectors, etc. and we want them to know that they are still appre-

ciated and not easily forgotten. How can you help? We need 

prepackaged cookie dough and individually wrapped fun-size 

candy. (preferably the cookie dough where the cookies are al-

ready in separate chunks.) Donations can be dropped at the par-

ish offices at 41 Oliver Street anytime during the day. Thanks in 

advance for helping us spread some joy! 

mailto:Rohe-marymax44@yahoo.com


If you would like to include yourself or a family member on the 

St. Patrick Parish prayer list for those who are ill, please con-

tact the parish office.  Your prayer intention will remain on the 

parish prayer list for three weeks unless otherwise requested. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

This Week in Youth Ministry 
 

Sophomore Rite of Creed Renewal:  Sun., Sept. 24, 3:15-6 pm 

     Ends after the 5 pm Mass 

Fall Action Team Meeting:  Mon., Sept. 25, 7-9:30 pm in the YMC 

Fall Antioch Team Meeting:  Wed., Sept. 27, 7-9:30pm  in the YMC 

Sophomore Rite of Creed Renewal: Thurs., Sept. 28, 7:15-9 pm 

 In the Parish Center 

 

Upcoming Service: 
Baking and Packaging Cookies for Freshmen in College:   
 Thurs., Oct. 19, 5-9 pm in the Parish Center 
Restocking Food Pantry:  Sat., Oct. 21, 8:30-10:15 am 

 
College Addresses Needed 

Each year Youth Ministry sends a package to the college freshman 
who were involved in youth ministry throughout their high school 
years.  If you have a former SPYM member who is now a college 
freshman, please email Maggie their college address so we can 
include them. 
 

SPYM Bulletin Board 
Our Youth Ministry bulletin board is located in the vestibule of the 
church on the left hand side wall. Please take a look at it when you 
attend mass so that you can get involved in our activities and know 
what is coming up. 
 

New SPYM Committees and Events 

Members are needed-email Maggie if interested! 

Scarves Against Bullying-This group will meet to knit/crochet 

scarves in a special color (chosen by the group) and advertise the 

group so that people can obtain one of the scarves and sign a 

pledge vowing to wear the scarf as an outward sign of their pledge 

to stand up against bullying. Knitters and committee members are 

needed. 

Family Promise Homelessness Group-This group will initiate 

collections of wish list items (toiletries, socks, etc.), hold fundrais-

ers, and donate the proceeds to Family Promise Programs. 

Fundraising Committee-This committee raises funds for SPYM 

events/activities. Meetings are scheduled as needed. 

Walking in Solidarity– On Sun., Oct. 8, various houses of worship 

in the Chathams will hold this event to raise awareness of teenag-

ers experiencing homelessness and show solidarity with these 

teens. The event includes walking to various houses of worship 

from 5-10:30 pm for events/activities/speakers and ends with an 

optional sleepout on the lawn of Corpus Christi. 

News from the Diocese 
 

Silver and Gold Wedding Anniversary Mass 

Couples, were you married in 1967 or 1992? You are warmly 

invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th Wedding Anniversary 

with the Church of Paterson. Bishop Serratelli will be the main 

celebrant at Mass at The Cathedral of St. John the Baptist in 

Paterson on Sunday, November 5, 2017 at 4:00 pm. 
 

Arrangements can be made by contacting the parish office. 

Registrations will be accepted through Tuesday, October 17, 

2017. Information will be sent from the Office of Family Life 

once your registration has been processed. Congratulations on 

this joyous occasion! 

Caring for Creation  
Did you know that the recent St. Patrick’s Annual Picnic aimed to 

be Waste Free?  The Environmental Stewardship Committee made 

a special effort at the picnic this year and over the last decade to 

purchase reusable and compostable picnic serving items to reduce 

plastic waste. It is especially fitting that we do this during the Sea-

son of Creation, which lasts from September 1 until the Feast of St. 

Francis on October 4. If you are interested in joining the Environ-

mental Stewardship Committee, please contact Kathy Abbott at 

973-701-1753 or abbottkmr@gmail.com. 

St. Patrick School presents High School Night 
Wednesday, September 27 from 7-8 pm 

Fr. Ed Hinds Parish Center 
 

Representatives from local Catholic high schools will be available 

to answer questions.  All are welcome to attend. 

We are off to a great start at St. Patrick School with our year-
long spiritual theme of "Do Something Beautiful for God!"  The 
students have settled into classes and are beginning to experi-
ence the expansion of our STEM program with Genius 
Hour.  Every few weeks the school will focus class time on 
solving the problems of the world in this interdisciplinary expe-
rience that brings teams of students together to research, de-
sign, build and present their ideas.  Our intermediate students 
and middle school students will research environmental issues 
that impact a global society in teams of mixed grade level 
teams.  Grades 1-3 will investigate and solve issues that im-
pact God's many creatures large an small by studying the is-
sues faced by animals.  Our early childhood students will do 
this by embracing our new initiative on health and wellness. To 
provide a hands on experience, our Tower Garden was recent-
ly installed and the students have already harvested crops and 
replanted.  Students in Pre-K through Grade 3 now have phys-
ical education twice a week. 

The school community was honored to have Bishop Serratelli 
celebrate our opening school liturgy last week.  He also took 
time to bless our new early childhood playground, which was 
provided by the generosity of our Home and School Associa-
tion.  We thank all families and friends of the school for their 
support of the H.S.A. which made this gift to the school possi-
ble.  In addition to new paint and flooring throughout the 
school, six new Promethean Activpanels replaced our outdat-
ed SMART Boards.  This allows us to provide our students 
with the latest technology to enhance and enrich learning.  If 
you are interested in finding out more about St. Patrick School, 
please call the school at 973-635-4623 to schedule a 
tour.  Our next Information Session will be on October 25th.   

Vocationist Fathers Raffle 
 

Raffle tickets for the Vocationist Fathers will be sold after all 

masses the weekend of October 7th & 8th. The Vocationist 

Fathers work in many countries of the world to foster vocations 

to the priesthood and religious life. Each year they hold a raffle 

as a fundraiser to financially support the formation process of 

seminarians. The winning ticket will be pulled on Nov. 11, 

2017 at the dinner dance held at the Birchwood Manor. Pro-

ceeds from the 50/50 will help the order pay for seminarian 

education.  Thank you! 


